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September 4, 2025 

 

Dear IIHCP Associate in Nursing Students: 

 
As part of our commitment to securing the highest level of accreditation and quality within 
our nursing programs, we have made the difficult decision to cease offering the current 
ASN (i.e., Associate degree only) program at this time (we intend to offer an ASN program 
again in the future). The institution’s operations will otherwise continue as normal; the 
school is merely ceasing the enrollment of new students into the current ASN program. 
Students who are currently enrolled in the program will be unaffected, and will continue 
with their studies, as planned. Once all academic requirements and financial obligations 
of the program are satisfied, the current students will be eligible to graduate and challenge 
the NCLEX-RN. 
 
Key Points for current ASN students: 
1. No disruption to your current course sequence or graduation timeline, provided you 
remain in good academic standing and satisfy all financial obligations. 
 

2. Continued access to all student support resources (e.g., academic advising, tutoring, 
bursar department). 
 

3. Clear academic advising to ensure you meet all graduation requirements within the 
available time frame. 
 

4. Ongoing communication and assistance from the program leadership and advising 
team. 
 

5. Students are still required to meet the satisfactory academic requirements and 
graduation requirements. 
 

6. After successful completion of the program, the school will send all documentation to 
the Florida Board of Nursing necessary for you to challenge the NCLEX-RN. 
 
Please note: The program retains its FBON approval status for the duration of the teach-
out. However, FBON’s website may list the program as being “closed.” This is only to alert 
the public that this program is closed to new enrollments. An indication by the FBON that 
the program is “closed” does not in any way affect the validity of your transcripts and 
diplomas, or your ability to complete the program as expected and to seek licensure in 
Florida as a Registered Nurse. 
 

If you have any further questions, please contact Dr. Emilie Razafikely at 

iihcp@bellsouth.net.   

 


